Dear Friends in the Lord,

A big "thankyou" to all who prayed for our church weekend which we had last weekend. We had a lovely time of fun and fellowship with good spiritual input as well. We had beautiful weather to go along with it as well and it was quite hot at times. We have been having beautiful weather for weeks now and it was announced recently that September was the hottest month of September on record. In October temperatures of up to 30°C are quite rare but that's what we're getting at the moment. A bit hot even for working outside at times. However, we won't complain but it would be nice to have some cooler, more seasonal temperatures.

Regarding the sale of the property at the Voice of the Gospel ministries it looks as if it is moving into the final stages. It is two years ago that we signed the first sales agreement and there have been different set backs all along the way. We have now received a letter from our solicitor, (who is a Christian for which we are very grateful), stating that the final sale can go ahead soon. We are just waiting for some details to be verified so that the final sales agreement can be signed.

All along the way we have asked the Lord to take full control of this matter and we will continue to do so right to the end.

The Alpha course that was started some time ago with three people attending is still running but it's very difficult to find a suitable time for everybody to get together to have it. Please pray that it will continue and that the Lord will speak to these people.

We have the project of running an Alpha course for couples. Some people in the church have had experience of this kind of thing so it is being very much thought about at the moment. It could start towards the end of this month or in November. We will let you know what transpires.

Alison had a really encouraging experience with one of the ladies in her literacy class. In the room where they were having the class the lady noticed a lovely picture of a door illustrating the verse where Jesus says "I am the door". The lady started to read the verse and asked what it was all about so Alison was able to explain to her what it meant and was able to show her the verse in the bible. Please continue to pray for these ladies all from North Africa who are Muslim and who come along to the church in order to be able to read and write French. Pray that the Lord would reveal Himself to them as opportunities arise to share the Gospel with them such as Alison had with this lady.

We thank you again for your prayer fellowship with us and we send our warm greetings in the Lord,

Graham et Alison. 6, Lotissement "Les Iris", 2811 Avenue Thiers, 13320 BOUC BEL AIR, FRANCE.

Tél.: 0033 954 338 325 Port.: 0033 628 206 061